Ellerton and Aughton Newsletter.
October 2023.

This newsletter is a collaborative venture between the Village Hall Committee and the Parish
Council.

Village Hall News

Christmas Fare and tree light switch-on

Saturday 25th November noon-5pm, with carols around the tree at 6pm.

Lots of craft stalls, tombola, raffle, cakes, face painting, Santa.

If anyone has any home baking or prizes to donate, please leave prizes in the box in the Village
Hall porch, and bring baked goods to the hall by 11am on the day.

Film Club-We try to show a film on the second Friday of each month. Please join our Facebook
group to see what’s on next. “Ellerton film club”

Wednesday Club-The Wednesday Club meets each week either for lunch in the village hall or for
a trip out.

Bumps, Babies and Tots-We meet on Fridays during term time between 10.30 and noon. Please
come along and join us. We are a happy friendly lot.

Craft Club-We meet regularly in the hall and have a varied programme of events.

Watch this space
Behind the scenes, plans are afoot to get a youth club up and running, hopefully early in the New
Year, or maybe even sooner.
The initial plan is to hold monthly sessions with music, table top games, table tennis, tuck shop,
crafts etc. Under fives to be accompanied by an adult, ages five to ten can be unaccompanied.
This will be in the village hall, but run by an independent group of experienced volunteers. (all DBS
checked) More details to follow.

100 club
This is a fun, simple way to support the Village Hall, which in turn supports the clubs and activities
above. Each participant makes a payment of £10 and receives a number which will be entered
into ten successive monthly draws. (you may purchase multiple numbers-£10 each). There will be
a draw on the second Tuesday of each month (from February to November) with 50 % of the
takings given out as prizes and the remaining 50% going into village hall funds. Our share will go
towards the upkeep of the hall, which includes fuel bills, insurance, maintenance and much more.
To take part, simply fill in the attached slip and return it to any member of the committee by 31st
January. Please include the correct cash, or use bank transfer, using your name, followed by
“100” as a reference. The first draw will take place on Tuesday 13th February. The more people
who join in.....the bigger the prize!

The Village Hall is available for anyone to hire. See website or e-mail for availability and rates:
ellertonvillagehallbookings@gmail.com

Please keep an eye out on the notice boards, on our website and on social media for updates.
Facebook: “Ellerton and Aughton Community Hall’.

Feel free to get in touch with us with any enquiries or suggestions.

E-mail : ellertonandaughtonvillagehall@gmail.com

Website :
https://www.hugofox.com/community/ellerton-aughton-community-village-hall-16323/home/
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Parish Council News

LED Street light upgrade
A large number of the street lights in Ellerton and Aughton have now been upgraded to LEDs.

There are a number which we believe are still outstanding, and we are currently in touch with East
Riding Council to resolve this issue.

Purchase of the Old School (Ellerton village Hall)
Correspondence continues between the Parish Council and the diocese regarding the purchase of
the Old School

Village Taskforce Walkabout
A joint village walkabout was undertaken between the Parish Council and East Riding Council at
the end of August. A list of required works was identified and a schedule compiled. Work has
already commenced to complete the identified tasks.

Next Parish Council meeting
Due to the village hall being double booked, the next Parish Council meeting will be held at the
Oaks Golf Club and Spa on Tuesday 28th November, 7pm in the Ellsworth Room. The Parish
Council wishes to thank the Oaks for the use of their facilities.

For more Parish Council information or to find our contact details please visit our web-site.
https://www.ellertonandaughtonpc.co.uk

All Saints, Aughton Church News

Morning prayer- first Sunday each month 9am

Holy Communion in Ellerton and Aughton Village Hall- fourth Thursday each month. 10am
Winter teas- Sunday 5th November and Sunday 3rd December 2pm-4pm

Holy Communion-third Sunday each month. 10am

Christmas concert-Saturday 2nd December. 2pm

Christingle-Sunday 3rd December. 4pm

Christmas service for children-Saturday 23rd December. 2pm

First Mass of Christmas-Sunday 24th December. 9pm

Everyone welcome.

If you wish to add anything to the next newsletter, please e-mail:
ellertonandaughtonvillagehall@gmail.com or put a note through the village hall letterbox.
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